
October	14,	2020	
Valley	Fliers	October	Board	Meeting	

Meeting	Called	to	Order	at:	6:30	
Present:	Eyre,	Glassmyer,	DeWitt,	Walter,	Vader	
Excuse	Absent:Botezatu	

Approval	of	July	Meeting	Minutes		 	
Alan	moved	to	approve	as	written	(with	a	correction	from	what	was	posted	on	the	web).		Scott	seconded.		Motion	
carried	unanimously.	

Treasurer’s	Report		 	 	
See	Alan’s	handouts.		The	-3080.80	for	9MA	repairs	on	the	ProVit	and	Loss	Comparison	report	reVlects	a	payment	
from	Avemco	for	tail	maintenance	that	has	not	yet	been	performed.		The	63S	number	in	the	same	section	is	for	
the	new	wing	skins	we	have	purchased.		Our	current	assets	are	down	a	little	from	last	year,	but	not	too	bad.		Alan	
is	working	through	a	discrepancy	between	the	number	of	vacuum	pumps	we	have	purchased	and	those	we	have	
had	installed.		Our	total	maintenance	year	to	date	is	more	than	$70k.		Our	cash	is	down	only	$740	on	the	year.		
John	asked	whether	we	still	can	do	a	replacement	engine	for	88L	over	the	holidays?		Alan	says	yes,	but	we	will	
need	to	tightly	manage	the	costs	of	annuals	as	they	start	again	in	January.		

Maintenance	OfVicer’s	Report	
Florin	was	absent	and	provided	no	report.	

Old	Business	
63S	Delivery	to	RobAir		Alan	says	we	need	to	Vind	out	when	they	can	take	the	plane.		John	will	try	to	arrange	to	
deliver	it	to	him	by	then	end	of	October.			
Bluetooth	on	88L	is	Vixed.		John	talked	to	the	vendor	and	Vixed	it	with	their	assistance.	

New	Business	 	
Safety	OfDicer		Richard	resigned	and	John	has	appointed	Shawn	Walter	as	the	new	safety	ofVicer.		Shawn	was	
present	at	the	meeting.		Shawn	is	still	understanding	the	position’s	responsibilities.			
Meetings	The	board	would	like	to	meet	at	Trotters	next	month.		Trotters	says	they	can	accommodate	16	people,	
so	we	will	likely	send	a	message	inviting	up	to	ten	members	to	attend	with	a	mandatory	RSVP.		The	Virst	ten	
members	to	respond	will	be	allowed.	
Pitot-Static	and	Transponder	Inspections	Shawn	pointed	out	two	are	due	by	the	end	of	the	month,	and	the	
other	two	are	due	at	the	end	of	next	month.		John	will	talk	with	Florin	and	try	to	get	all	four	scheduled	very	soon.	
88L	Engine	Replacement	Alan	will	start	talking	with	Penn	Yann	about	180HP	engines.		We	are	targeting	it	to	
arrive	around	the	end	of	January.		Scott	asked	whether	we	need	to	change	props?		John	says	it	is	already	pitched	
for	180HP.		Alan	asked	how	old	the	propeller	is?		Shawn	pointed	out	it	has	been	overhauled.		John	noted	the	hours	
since	overhaul	match	the	last	engine	change.		We	may	need	to	replace	that	propeller	with	the	engine.			
9MA	Propeller	Governor	Alan	noted	we	never	got	any	money	back	from	the	9MA	governor	that	was	not	correct.		
Alan	will	talk	to	Florin	and	or	Jon	about	that.	

Free	Dlight	hour	won	by:		No	Vlight	hour	as	meeting	was	limited	to	board	members	due	to	COVID-19	precautions.	
Meeting	adjourned	at:	7:31	
Next	Meeting:	The	next	meeting	is	November	11th	(hopefully	at	Trotters	Restaurant,	with	food	at	6,	business	
starting	at	6:30).	












